UPPER ALLEN TOWNSHIP STORMWATER AUTHORITY REGULAR MEETING – 6:00 P.M. May 18, 2022

STORMWATER AUTHORITY BOARD

James G. Cochran, Chairman Richard A. Castranio, Jr., Vice Chairman Jeffrey M. Walter, Treasurer (absent) Kenneth M. Martin, Secretary Ginnie M. Anderson, Asst. Secretary

TOWNSHIP OFFICIALS

Scott W. Fraser, Township Manager Kelly Palmer, Assistant Township Manager Jason Reichard, P.E., Township Engineer Jennifer Boyer, Comm. Development Dir. J. Stephen Feinour, Solicitor

CALL TO ORDER

Chairman Cochran called the meeting to order at 6:06 p.m. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited by all. Roll call was taken by Mr. Fraser. Commissioner Walter was absent.

CHAIRMAN'S ANNOUNCEMENTS

There were no announcements.

PUBLIC COMMENT

There were no public comments.

CONSENT AGENDA

Secretary Martin made a **MOTION** to approve the Consent Agenda as follows, **SECONDED** by Anderson.

Approval of Minutes of April 20, 2022, Stormwater Authority Meeting Consideration/Approval of Bills in the Amount of \$5,022.29 Consideration/Approval of Staff Reports

The motion carried unanimously.

NEW BUSINESS

There was no new business.

OLD BUSINESS

There was no old business.

AUTHORITY MEMBERS

Commissioner Cochran said that Commissioners got a letter from a resident of Diehl Road about some flooding that is still happening in their front yard. Commissioner Cochran said he knows that the Township could not get enough water under Market Street because the pipes were too small, but Legacy Park has taken care of that. He knows that the Township cannot make Diehl Road perfect because it sits low and it sits on Cedar Run, but the Township needs to do something. Mr. Reichard said that it would be an extensive project to resolve, but he thinks it is possible. It would involve an extensive collection system to get water out and taken to other areas. There was a concept developed 10 years ago and Mr. Reichard believes it is appropriate to open it back up and re-evaluate the full scope from where the Township left off at Market Street to the upper terminus of that watershed. Public Works is developing a comprehensive list of stormwater improvements that the Township can use to create a stormwater management plan like the roadway management plan. The Township can lay out the projects, prioritize them and create a cost estimate.

Vice Chairman Castranio noted that the Stormwater memo stated that the Stormwater Program Manager was in the field zero hours. Ms. Boyer explained that some inspections are on a five-year cycle and that the Stormwater Program Manager is going to monitor what is yearly and what is a five year. You will start to see hours in the reports. Newer properties are to submit yearly updated reports to the Township.

MISCELLANEOUS

There were no items for discussion.

PUBLIC COMMENT

There was no public comment.

ADJOURNMENT

Meeting was adjourned at 6:22 p.m.